UNASSIGNED FUND BALANCE

PROPOSED USE FOR FY 2019 BUDGET

The Town of Cape Elizabeth functions financially in accordance with the Government Accounting Standards Board (GASB). This body establishes the standards by which governmental accounting is operated. Of importance to a discussion on fund balances is GASB 54, this standard applies to fund balance reporting.  The Town of Cape Elizabeth maintains five different classifications of fund balances, and they are all described in the Town’s fund balance policy. I have provided copies of this policy for both the council and school board. Of importance for discussion tonight is the unassigned fund balance.

As of the most recent financial audit the Town of Cape Elizabeth has an unassigned fund balance of $4,122,499. Of this amount, the manager has programmed the use of $375,000 to offset operational costs and reduce the impact on property taxes, and $500,000 toward capital improvements planned for Fiscal Year 2019. The use of these funds would reduce the amount of the unassigned fund balance to $3,247,499. 
The unassigned fund balance policy, which was adopted by the Cape Elizabeth Town Council October 12, 2011 states “the general fund shall seek to have an unassigned municipal (excluding schools) fund balance of 8.33% of annual general fund operating revenues. This is equivalent to revenues anticipated in an average one month period If the unassigned municipal (excluding schools) fund balance target is exceeded, 100% of any excess funds between 100% and 115% of the target shall be used to reduce the tax commitment in the next budget to be considered by the Town Council. Any amount over 115% of the target may be committed or assigned for any capital need or unanticipated expenditure or may be placed in an assigned fund for future property tax relief.”  

At the conclusion of the prior fiscal year, the Town’s general fund operating revenues were $37,535,071.  By policy, the unassigned fund should seek a balance of no less than $3,126,671.  Use of unassigned funds in the FY 2019 budget would meet that requirement, and leave a balance of $3,247,499, which at $120,828 greater than the minimum required, at 103.9%, but well under the maximum allowed amount of $3,595,672 or 115% of the minimum.

Maintaining a minimum unassigned fund balance provides the Town with many benefits. One, a preferred bond rating, which allows the Town to enjoy more favorable lending terms when it must look to borrow. This was confirmed by conversations with the Town’s auditors. Additional benefits from maintaining this balance is to allow the Town to respond to emergency situations where an unanticipated expense arises during the year that cannot be met by the operating budget.  Additionally maintaining a minimum fund balance amount will assist the town in meeting future obligations regarding capital expenditures, for example in the FY 2020 budget the replacement of Hannaford Field is expected, to the amount of approximately $500,000, the replacement of large public works capital items, paving and drainage improvements, and other capital needs. 
Matthew Sturgis, Town Manager 4/25/2018
